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ICARS Newsletter 25/11/2022 

Please find this week’s ICARS newsletter attached to this email.        

 Issue 111 of the South West Public Health GP Bulletin 
 

We have been advised that some practices may not have received Issue 111 of the South 

West Public Health GP Bulletin. Please use the link below to access the bulletin 

 SW Public Health Section 7a Screening & Immunisations Bulletin Issue 111  

Issues impacting Adult and Childhood Seasonal Flu CQRS 
Extracts for September Final Update 
 

On 14 October 2022, we advised that two issues had been encountered with the Seasonal Flu 
service. 
 
Issue 1 – Seasonal Flu Injectable vaccines pharmacy reference sets  
 
This affected all GP Clinical System Suppliers.  
 
The extractions for Cegedim and EMIS were rectified as part of their collections taking place in 
October. 
 
TPP completed a system fix for the above issue on 7 November. The extraction of October 
data was collected between 9 and 15 November and September data was re-extracted 
between 10 and 13 November.  
 

                        
                                     

        

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.england.nhs.uk%2Fsouth%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2Fsites%2F6%2F2022%2F10%2FSW-PH-Bulletin-17.10.22-2.pdf&data=05%7C01%7Cengland.swscreeningandimms%40nhs.net%7Cf5598f6897e748c5ddec08dacf042b3a%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638049914048559098%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hhCKJqLdyNkE3lBC2dTMBmh35cqvW%2F0fDp%2FD%2BlFKA%2FY%3D&reserved=0


Issue 2 – TPP Seasonal flu reporting issue 
 
TPP were able to fix the issue with the reporting in October and the latest extractions 
completed in November have rectified this issue. 
 
No further updates will follow 
 

Further Information 

Back issues of these bulletins and attachments are available on the NHSEI website here.   

If you have any questions or wish to provide feedback, please contact the Integrated Public 

Health Team at england.swscreeningandimms@nhs.netequalities 

https://www.england.nhs.uk/south/info-professional/medical/information-for-professionals/gp-bulletin/
mailto:england.swscreeningandimms@nhs.net

